Minutes of the Bi-monthly Meeting of 
Wooburn Residents’ Association

held on Monday 14 March 2022 at 8pm – on Zoom
	Present:
	Alex Turner

	Simon Coles (Chairman)
	Elizabeth Levings

	Alison Grinter (Secretary)
	Wendy Dack

	Maggi Fraser (Treasurer)
	Sophie Youngs

	Karen Seymour
	Mike Balbini

	Pat Foote
	Jon Dalton

	Sue Low
	Mike Seaton (WBEPC)

	Andy Low
	Tim Bingham (WBEPC)

	Margaret Amos
	Cllr Penny Drayton

	Eric Amos
	Cllr Kate Airley

	Ruth Shaw
	Cllr Stuart Wilson


	1.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Terri Sherlock, Caroline Meechan, Bruce Gallup, Heidi Finney


	2.
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the meeting held on 10 January 2022 were proposed by Simon Coles & approved by those present.


	3.
	MATTERS ARISING
Neighbourhood Development Plan
Tim Bingham reported that the plan was completed by the end of January with 282 replies to the survey. The results should be published on the Parish website by the end of March. Residents’ comments will be responded to individually and will be available to view. 

Once the NDP has been approved by the Parish Council it will then be submitted to Buckinghamshire Council for approval by independent examiners. The process could take several months. 

Remembrance Service

Simon Coles reported that there had been follow-up on the comments at the last meeting & we did receive a response from Paul Cudby - he welcomed the feedback.
Joy Morrissey

Simon Coles welcomed Alex Turner from Joy Morrissey’s office to the meeting. Unfortunately, Joy is not able to attend meetings on a Monday evening as she has other commitments. However, Joy would be happy to give a presentation on the life of an M.P. on a Thursday, Friday or Saturday evening. Simon will liaise further with Alex on arrangements.


	4.

	EVENTS
Alison Grinter agreed to liaise with Caroline Meechan, & others who expressed interest, in arranging a meeting next week to discuss events for the year.
Jon Dalton reported that he is short of time at the moment to attend meetings, however, would be available on the day & the days preceding an event to help out.
Tim Bingham reported that the Parish Council does have funds available for events & has written to the Residents’ Associations in the area to let them know. He also reported that Buckinghamshire Council have said that a beacon cannot, unfortunately, be erected on Sappers Field due to the sink hole. However, Mr Pitcher has agreed to put up a beacon on his farm which will be visible from Wooburn Park. There are no further plans, at present, to report on for the Jubilee celebrations.

Maggi Fraser reported that we still have funds of up to £3,000 available from the grant given to us last year. Its availability was extended as we didn’t use it last year.

Stuart Wilson suggested that a representative from WRA attend the Community Board Community Engagement Action Group which is meeting on Thursday 17 March at 16.30. Within the meeting events planned for the year will be covered in a wide area from Wooburn/ Bourne End to Frieth/Hambledon. Penny Drayton reported that this week’s meeting will have a strong focus on the Ukraine. Maggi should be able to attend the meeting this week. Sue would be happy to attend future meetings if informed of the dates.


	5.


	PLANNING APPLICATION 18/05597/OUT – 150 HOUSES ON SLATE MEADOW
At the last meeting Elizabeth Levings kindly agreed to look at the 70 documents on the portal and identify any that need consideration and report back to Simon Coles on her findings. Elizabeth sent through her findings to Simon however he has overlooked them. Elizabeth will resend so that Simon can report back at the next meeting.
Stuart Wilson reported that there is very little new of late on the planning portal and believes that there is a lot going on in the background. He believes that the earliest it will come forward to the Strategic Sites Committee is April.


	6.

	PLANNING APPLICATION ON HOLLANDS FARM AND JACKSON FIELD
Stuart Wilson reported that the time to report to the Strategic Sites Committee has been extended to the end of April.



	7.

	PARKING & TRANSPORT
Stuart Wilson reported on current considerations:

· Wycombe Lane 

· flashing lights on school signs & improve signage

· Parking initiatives on the opposite side to the convenience store – to mark out parking bays with double yellow lines 

· Junctions of Red Lion Way, Bakers Orchard & Old Station Way 
· double yellow lines where meet bottom of Whitepit Lane

· The Green

· Greater parking enforcement around the green, no parking at zigzags or bus stop etc.
            Red Lion Way
· The residents on Red Lion Way have been asked to monitor parking in parking areas – morning, noon & night. The council will then look at what is needed to make these parking areas more useable for everyone.
· If wish to have a road added to the parking enforcement list, please report to one of the Councillors with evidence of when the problem times are.
Tim Bingham reported on:

· Watery Lane 
· Speeding from A40 down Watery Lane
· Camper vans etc. parked between Moorside & Barleyfields which create an obstruction

· The planning team have come up with a proposal, costing approximately £68,000, which includes a study & consultation, design, approval and implementation. It will be discussed at the next Parish Council meeting. They are looking to create a ‘build out’ which would reduce the width of road to one lane to provide parking & slow the traffic. A feasibility study will be carried out before the funds will be committed.
· Stuart Wilson reported that they have also discussed with the Parish Council the use of a Mobile Vehicle Activation system which would flash up the speed and could be moved around the Parish.
Please report repeated patterns of road misuse to Thames Valley Police or Parish Councillors on 101.

Stuart reported that the window for new road schemes opens in April. The WRA will discuss what other new schemes should be introduced into the area at their next meeting.



	8.

	TARGET MAGAZINE
Maggi reported that an invoice from Target Magazine for £100 has been received and payment was approved by the meeting.

Simon reminded us that we do have a space in each edition of Target magazine for publicity.

Stuart Wilson suggested that new members of WRA could write about their experience of the association & living in the area.

The deadline dates for copy to be sent to Target are as follows:
First week in May 
- June/July issue 

First week in July
- Aug/Sept issue

First week in Sept
- Oct/Nov issue

First week in Nov
- Dec/Jan issue

If you have any information that you would like to have included, please send to Simon & Alison in advance of these dates – thank you.



	9.

	ATTRACTING NEW MEMBERS
Suggestions discussed include:
· being more proactive – standing outside Tesco on the Green to tell them about the association
· Anyone with a school connection to contact the schools to encourage the younger community to get involved
· Guest speakers – extra people come along to listen. Will look to invite Joy Morrissey to speak. Could we have a ‘little something’ extra at every meeting to encourage attendance?

· Letters of welcome to newcomers to the area. Keep an eye on SOLD boards, Rightmove and Zoopla
· Alison offered to design a leaflet that can be distributed to all members & could be made available to all estate agents. Will be distributed to the members before the next meeting for approval

· A lot more can be done through Target magazine – it is a very good magazine which residents do read

· New members should be encouraged do their own thing & use new ideas

· Alex Turner, who has been involved in a Residents’ Association where she lives, suggested the following:

· Professionally designed newsletters distributed to every home asking them to tell us what they wanted to see in the area 

· Play Streets – close a street every month – 6 weeks – very popular

· Play instruments in area – music on the green – musical concerts

· Newsletters to includes profiles of residents 

· Harvest & Spring Festivals – ideas from younger people



	
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Sue Low reported that she has today visited Greatmoor the energy waste facility for Buckinghamshire - https://www.greatmoor.co.uk/ - and would highly recommend a visit either as a group or individuals on general open days. Sue will raise at the events meeting.
Alison Grinter reported that she is meeting with Mandy at the Wooburn Club on Friday to talk to them about arrangements for holding future WRA meetings at their venue.


	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Monday 9 May 2022 – 8pm – Wooburn Club

Maggi Fraser will collect £2.00 membership fee from each member at the next meeting. Please come prepared!


	
	DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

11 July, 12 September, 14 November




PAGE  
2

